February 9, 2006

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Kim Kendrick, Assistant Secretary, Office of FHEO

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:   Technical Guidance Memorandum dated January 20, 2006


We have reviewed the subject Technical Guidance Memorandum (Memorandum).  We understand that the goal is to improve customer service in handling initial inquires, as well as complaint intake, investigations and conciliations.  Although we have submitted a demand to bargain through more official channels, we believe that the core of the issues presented can best be resolved informally.  


Many FHEO employees have expressed to us their concern with the findings of the GAO report.  They agree that solutions to the identified problems should be implemented.  But employees are concerned that the Technical Guidance Memorandum does not meet the need.  

For example, one of the primary findings is that the Department does not respond to a majority of telephone calls in person.  The bulk of the calls are received in the 10 Regional Offices that have toll free, published, complaint lines and to the Headquarters’ hotline.  Based upon our research, we believe that the eleven employees assigned to these lines per day, each will receive approximately 25 to 40 calls per day (answered calls or voice mails).  This is one every 12 to 18 minutes.  When an assigned employee is already on the telephone with a client, a new call will automatically go to voice mail.  It is thus no wonder that our clients are frequently forwarded to the voice mail system.  It is unclear to us how the proposed guidance resolves this basic problem.  Is the goal to have all staff do Intake?  Or is the goal to have basic information available in the Contact Log so that Intake staff will follow-up?  Will Intake staff use the Contact Log to enter an inquiry into Teapots?  If the intake telephone system is changed so that when the employee assigned to answer the intake phone for the day is on a call, the next call rolls to another available employee, this could interfere with the ability of these other employees to complete their workload, such as perfecting complaints.  Additional problems arise in field offices that do not include an Intake branch.  


We agree that there are problems that need to be addressed.  We don’t think that the best place to address the problems is at a formal bargaining table.  We hope to be able to work with you and your staff to reach solutions that can be implemented successfully and will meet the needs of our clients and employees.  


Thank you for your consideration in this matter.  If you are interested in working with us on this matter, please feel free to call me at 617/994-8264, or call Sherry Norton at 904/232-1777 x2117.

cc:  Karen Newton, Deputy Assistant Secretary 

       Operations and Management, Office of FHEO  

